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88th Annual Meeting 

Sunday, January 28, 2018, the 
88th Annual Meeting of the Ca-
thedral was called to order at 
12:10pm. 
Bishop Rehberg opened the 

meeting in prayer. 
Jason Brown certified that a 

quorum was present. 
The Rev. Nic Mather read the 

names of those baptized in 2017. 
The 2017 Necrology was read by 
Canon Kristi Philip. 
The nominees for Chapter 

were introduced as well as those 
running for delegate to Diocesan 
Convention.  
As the ballots were being 

counted, the Right Reverend 
Gretchen Rehberg gave the Bish-
op’s Address, which was fol-
lowed by the Interim Vicar’s Re-
port. 
Cathedral Treasurer Karen 

Martin reported that the Cathedral 
ended 2017 with a surplus. She 
then presented the 2018 budget 
and a motion was made to accept 
the budget. The motion was se-
conded and carried on a voice 
vote. 
Though not on the agenda, 

Russell Werkman, for the Foun-
dation, gave a report following 
the Cathedral Treasurer's report. 
The entire slate of Chapter 

candidates was elected by unani-
mous consent: Justin Haldeman, 
Kathie Hawkins, Jim Holmes, 
Patti Stice, John Wallingford. The 
Youth Representative – Isabella 
McDonnell – was elected by 
unanimous consent to a one-year 
term. 
Elected as delegates to the Di-

ocesan Convention were: Jason 
Brown, Colin Haffner, Skip Hub-

Two Lenten Opportunities to Explore 

By Kristi Philip 

Lent will bring two new oppor-
tunities to explore the faith jour-
ney, one on Sunday mornings and 
one on Wednesday evenings. 

Sunday Mornings 

On Sundays the theme will be 
Meeting Jesus in the Gospel of 
John, and will meet 9:15am-

10:15am, a time tucked conven-
iently between the 8am and 
10:30am services. 
The material for this series is a 

small book, furnished to partici-
pants without cost, that was creat-
ed by the Society of St. John the 
Evangelist and the Ministry of 
Teaching at Virginia Theological 
Seminary. 
The beauty of this is that it is a 

rather simple daily exercise of 
reading and reflecting on a single 
verse of the gospel and then jot-
ting notes and thoughts in the 
book, which is also a journal. 
There are also daily videos availa-
ble online: meetingjesusinjohn.org 

Many throughout the Diocese and 
in the wider Episcopal Church 
will share in this as well. 
On Sundays, there will be an 

opportunity for all who are partic-
ipating to gather for additional 
conversation. It is also possible to 
use this simple journaling exer-
cise without the Sunday group, 
but it would be a much richer ex-
perience with the conversation 
with others. 
Books (and there are enough 

for anyone interested) will be 
available before Lent begins. 

Wednesday Evenings 

The Wednesday series is based 
on the theme Everyday Holiness, 
and will look at simple spiritual 
practice in the midst of everyday 
life.  
These Wednesday evening 

gatherings offer a celebration of 
the Eucharist in the Cathedral at 
5:30pm, followed by a soup sup-
per in the Great Hall at 6:15pm. 
The program begins at 7pm. 
Here are the dates and topics: 

• Feb. 21: What is Holiness? /   
Dr. Joy Milos CSJ, Professor 
of Religious Studies, Gonzaga 
University 

• Feb. 28: The Practice of 
Hospitality / The Rev. Canon 
Kristi Philip, Interim Vicar 

Continued on page 3 

bard, Peggy Johnson, Katherine 
Karr-Cornejo, Pia Longinotti, 
Elizabeth Rosenzweig. 
In the absence of a Dean, Bish-

op Rehberg appointed John Wall-
ingford as Senior Warden for 
2018. 
The meeting was closed with 

prayer and a blessing. 



have sometimes limited my con-
sumption of news during Lent. As 
a bit of a workaholic, I have 
sometimes carved out more time 
to do nothing – to sit still, be qui-
et, create space for God. 
In my experience, fasting is 

both a discipline and a practice 
that opens the door toward a 
deeper spirituality. Abstaining 
from food, for example, may re-
mind us of those who do not have 
enough to eat and focus us on 
prayer and action in response. 
Turning off the TV gives us the 
gift of silence and the opportunity 
for reflection or some helpful 
reading. 
Sometimes Lent is for us the 

time to increase our time for wor-
ship and prayer. Some choose to 
join in the Wednesday 10am or 
5:30pm celebrations of the Eucha-
rist here at the Cathedral. This 
year we will also provide a daily 
reflection from the Gospel of 
John in a lovely journal and a 
Sunday opportunity to join with 
others who choose this practice. 
Carving out some additional pray-
er time at home or at church is 
always an option. 
Our Wednesday evening Len-

ten programs (7pm Wednesdays) 
will focus on “Everyday Holi-
ness,” and look at some simple 
spiritual practices that are part of 
our every-day lives. There is more 
information about both our 
Wednesday and our Sunday Len-
ten series in this issue of the 
Chimes. 
Whatever way you choose to 

observe Lent this year is a choice 
rich with opportunity – an oppor-
tunity to deepen our relationship 
with God and one another and to 
prepare for the joyous celebration 
of Easter that lies ahead. May you 
have a blessed Lent. 

By the Rev. Canon Kristi Philip 

I had one of those memorable 
coffee hour conversations one 
Sunday when I was serving as a 
supply priest in the diocese when 
a woman commented that she al-
ways looked forward to Lent be-
cause it was such a sad time. 
I hope she meant that Lent is 

for her a solemn time – certainly a 
time to pray and ponder, but may-
be not a time to focus on sadness. 
I like to think about Lent as an 
opportunity to engage in some 
intentional spiritual practice. 
From year to year, that spiritual 
practice has looked very different 
for me. 
Certainly, having this ‘forty 

days and forty nights’ set aside 
can be a gift and a time to focus. 
The early Church, we are remind-
ed in the Ash Wednesday liturgy, 
saw Lent as a time for converts to 
prepare for baptism and for 
‘notorious sinners’ to be restored, 
after penitence and reconciliation, 
to the fellowship of the Church at 
Easter. Our definition of lent is 
probably broader, but still in-
cludes opportunities for penitence 
and for deeper formation in the 
faith. 
We begin on Ash Wednesday 

with the acknowledgement of our 
humanness. We are not perfect. 
We will not live forever. But we 
are always loved and forgiven by 
God. The remainder of Lent we 
are reminded of the solemnity of 
the time by the words, music and 
environment of our worship. Alle-
luias are gone for a while. Our 
music tends to be more solemn 
and reflective. Purple is the color 
of the season. 
Sometimes we fast. We might 

fast from some foods, from alco-
hol, or some other thing that is 
non-essential. But there are other 
ways to fast. As a former journal-
ist with a serious news addition, I 

Yoga at the Cathedral 
Join instructor Lisa Silvestri 

Wehr for a one-hour yoga class in 
the Cathedral at 3pm on Sunday, 
February 25, and the fourth Sun-
day of each month 
during the program 
year. 
For all experience 

levels; bring a mat if 
you have one. 

St. John’s Forum 

Epiphany Schedule 

 

Sundays • 9:15am-10:15am 

in the Great Hall 
 

Theme: The Church in the World 

 

Feb 4 – Skyler Oberst, President 
of the Spokane Interfaith Council 
whose work asks us to “Meet Your 
Neighbor” in order to better under-
stand each other regardless of what-
ever labels society wants to put on 
us and our practice of religion as 
what we truly are: neighbors 
Feb 11 – The Rev. Nic Mather 

asks us to look at how our under-
standing of “The Church in the 
World” – as seen through our 
weekly forums and the Reel Theol-
ogy movie series – can influence 
our public-facing practice of our 
faith 

From the Interim Vicar 

Dean Call Q & A 

You are warmly invited to a 
Question & Answer session led by 
Karen Martin and Eric Baldwin, 
Co-Chairs of the Dean Call Com-
mittee, during coffee hour follow-
ing the 10:30am service on Sun-
day, February 4.  
We'll review the selection pro-

cess, what has been done to date 
and the call process as we look for-
ward. Our format will be infor-
mal. Get a cup of coffee and join 
us in the Guild Rooms for a broad-
er view of our tasks and responsi-
bilities. And bring your questions! 

The memorial service for Polly 
McMahon will be 7pm on Sun-
day, February 11, with a recep-
tion following the service. 



Music at the Cathedral 
By Tim Westerhaus, Music Director 

February marks the liturgical 
shift from the Season after Epiph-
any to Lent with Ash Wednesday 
on February 14. The Junior Choir 
will sing at Sunday liturgy on 
February 4, paired with the Cathe-
dral Choir’s offering of a Psalm 
of praise by Norwegian composer 
Knut Nystedt (1915-2014), Lau-
date. February 11 marks the last 
Sunday in this Season and the 
Feast of the Transfiguration, for 
which the choir sings English Re-
naissance composer Thomas Tal-
lis’s O nata lux. The text “O nata 
lux de lumine” is sung at Lauds 
(morning praise in the daily office 
of prayer) for the Feast of the 
Transfiguration. Its mystical text 
“O light born of light” follows 
with a prayer for us all—like Pe-
ter, James, and John on the high 
mountain—to be members of 
Christ’s body. 
St. John’s Music Series pre-

sents Spokane Mid-Winter on 
Saturday, Feb 24, at 7:30pm. 
Featuring the Cathedral Kantorei 
Choir, this concert celebrates the 
choral voice of Spokane compos-
ers. The concert opens with a joy-
ful “Gloria” from Missa Pacem 
by Marc Hafsø, Director of Cho-
ral Activities at Whitworth Uni-
versity. The Kantorei sing three 
musical premieres: There is no 
rose by Cary Boyce, executive 
director of Spokane Public Radio; 
Snowflakes by Dawn Sonntag, 
composition and theory professor 
at Gonzaga University; Psalm 146 
by Brent Edstrom, jazz pianist at 
Whitworth University.  
The centerpiece of the concert 

is Morten Lauridsen’s Mid-

Winter Songs, with texts by Rob-
ert Graves. Born in Colfax in 
1943, Lauridsen is a nationally 
recognized composer, designated 
an “American Choral Master” by 
the National Endowment for the 

Arts. The concert closes with Tri-
Cities composer Reginald Un-
terseher’s Pilgrim Spring, with a 
poignant, hopeful text by the 
composer and his wife, Sheila 
Dunlop. All are invited to sing 
this final text to the Southern 
Harmony tune, BEACH SPRING.  
We are especially pleased to 

welcome pianist Mary J. Trotter 
back to Spokane for this perfor-
mance, known for her spirited in-
terpretation of text and music. 
Tickets ($5 students, $10 general) 
are available at 
www.brownpapertickets.com 
(event 3320314). The sentiment 
of this season is captured in the 
final stanza of Unterseher’s and 
Dunlop’s text: 
As the stream flows to the river,  
as the spark turns into fire 
We grow stronger in our journey  
to the land of heart’s desire, 
Where the evil will be broken,  
where the wrong will be made   
  right 
And the ones who live in darkness  
shall be children of the light. 
 

 

Upcoming Music Events 

Spokane Midwinter Concert 
Saturday, February 24, 7:30 pm 

Cathedral Kantorei Choir 
Mary Trotter, pianist 

Celebrating music by Spokane 
area composers 

Tickets: brownpaperickets.com 

$10 general / $5 students 

Ash Wednesday 

Services 

 

February 14 

 

7am  10am 

 noon  7pm 

On Sunday, February 11 dur-
ing coffee hour, St. Monica’s 
Guild invites you to a compli-
mentary cookie decorating! 
We will make sugar cookies 

on Saturday to have fresh and 
ready for you to decorate on Sun-
day.  
This social event is in honor of 

our beloved Polly McMahon who 
loved fun gatherings for all ages. 

Lenten Opportunities 

Continued from page 1  

• March 7: Savoring God: 
God in the Midst of the Or-
dinary / Kathy Finley, Teach-
er, Author and Spiritual Di-
rector 

• March 14: The Rhythm of 
Prayer / The Rt. Rev. Gretch-
en Rehberg, Bishop of Spo-
kane 

• March 21:  The Practice of 
Sabbath / Rabbi Elizabeth 
Goldstein, Associate Profes-
sor of Religious Studies, Gon-
zaga University; and Rabbi to 
the Jewish Community of the 
Palouse 
As always we will offer the 

Eucharist and a soup, salad and 
bread supper prior to these 
presentations. The schedule is: 

5:30pm   Eucharist 
6:15pm   Soup Supper 
7pm-8pm  Program 

Childcare provided upon request 

2018 Parish Directory 

Now available in the office!  
Stop by and get one. 
Omissions or mistakes?  

Let Joan know:  
secretary@stjohns-cathedral.org 



Children and Youth 

By Lucas Kulhanek-Arenas 
Children & Youth Ministries Director 

Dance & Potluck 

Folks of all ages and dancing 
abilities are invited to a contra 
dance in the Great Hall on Fri-
day, February 2. The evening 
begins at 6:30pm with a potluck 
dinner followed by dancing, 7pm-

8pm—all in the Great Hall. These 
dances are open to adults, chil-
dren, families, and singles. Susan 
Dankovich teaches the dances so 
that you can learn as you partici-
pate.  
Questions? Talk to Lucas 

Kulhanek-Arenas, 838-4277. 

The Cathedral and offices will 
be closed on  

Monday, February 19 

in observance of  
Presidents’ Day. 

Serving Christ 
As we immerse ourselves in 

Lent, our children and youth min-
istry programming shifts focus. 
Normally during this season, we 
are called to give something up as 
a reflection of our penitence to 
Christ and remembering Jesus’ 40 
days of fasting in the desert. I 
would like to encourage an alter-
native way of observing Lent, tak-
ing on a new practice to enrich 
your faith. Our children and youth 
ministries will be taking on new 
observances by serving Christ in 
others through action and live into 
our identity as members of the 
Jesus movement.  
Each Sunday morning, chil-

dren and youth are invited to join 
us for pretzel making at 9am. I’m 
currently looking for volunteers to 
assist with the program since I 
will be busy at the 9am Family 
Service. Making pretzels is a great 
fellowship activity and way for us 
to raise money for donation to 
Episcopal Migration Ministries – 
an organization that works with 
“affiliate partners to provide refu-
gees with the information and ser-
vices they require to thrive in their 
new communities.” 
During Lent, St. John’s Youth 

Group will focus on being a fol-
lower of Jesus and serving Christ 
through others. One of the ways 
in which we will serve will in-
clude an evening when we will go 
to Cup of Cool Water to learn 
about the organization and assist 
at the facility. This organization 
focuses on “walk[ing] alongside 
youth who are homeless. Through 
the Gospel of Jesus Christ, [they] 
build healthy relationships, pro-
vide services, and disciple street 
youth. [Cup] provide[s] a safe, 
peaceful space where youth can 
experience a respite from street 
culture.” Volunteering at this or-
ganization is one of the many 
ways in which we can give back 

Sunday Morning Schedule 

Every week: 
8am 

• Building Faith Sunday School 
 (age 2-12) 
9am (February 18-March 18) 
•  The Promise: a family service  
  of joyful noise; in All Saints 
  Chapel 

10:30am 

• Building Faith Sunday School 
  (age 6-12) 
• Whirl: Lectionary Bible Stories 
  Sunday School (age 2-5) 

The Nursery is open 9am-noon. 

 

Every Wednesday, 6pm-8pm—

Youth Group (grade 7-12) 

Third Sunday, 5pm-6:30pm—

Young Eagles (grade 3-6) 

to our greater Spokane communi-
ty. 
Also during Lent, we will 

gather at West Central Episcopal 
Mission (which serves those in 
need in the West Central neigh-
borhood) to serve. We will be 
guided in cleaning the facilities 
and serving the organization in 
any way they need assistance. 
This may occur on a Sunday in-
stead of a Wednesday evening. 
Young Eagles will also have 

the opportunity to serve at the Ca-
thedral and potentially at other 
organizations such as West Cen-
tral Episcopal Mission. Instilling 
service learning in our youngest 
members prepares them for a life 
of thoughtful inquiry and encoun-
tering God in hands-on ministry.  
The Promise, A Lenten fami-

ly service of joyful noise, will 
begin at 9am in All Saint’s Chap-
el on Sundays beginning February 
18. This is a unique, welcoming 
Eucharist with energetic participa-
tion and an interactive liturgy es-
pecially suited for families with 
small children. This service lasts 
half an hour.  
Our youngest members will be 

busy with serving our St. John’s 
Cathedral family and Spokane! 
Matthew 25:35-36 says, “for I 
was hungry and you gave me 
something to eat, I was thirsty and 
you gave me something to drink, I 
was a stranger and you invited me 
in, I needed clothes and youth 
clothed me, I was sick and you 
looked after me, I was in prison 
and you came to visit me.” We 
will be living into our identity as 
members of the Jesus Movement 
and as Christians. We will strive 
to look for Christ and serve him 
in others. 

Sock It to Spokane 

We invite you to donate socks 
for those in need. There are bas-
kets in the Welcome Center and 
Cathedral in which to place your 
sock donations. A pair of new 
socks is a precious gift to some-
one living on the streets! 



Save trees and reduce costs—
subscribe to the emailed Chimes: 
secretary@stjohns-cathedral.org 

 

The deadline for the March 
Chimes is Monday, Feb 26 

secretary@stjohns-cathedral.org 

Moving? New phone number?  
Let the office know:  

rbanta@stjohns-cathedral.org 

Volunteers Needed 

By Ann Harder 

West Central Episcopal Mis-
sion serves dinner on Wednesdays 
to those who need a meal. St. 
John’s Cathedral provides volun-
teers on the 4th Wednesday of 
each month 

Volunteers arrive about 
4:30pm to set the tables. At 6pm, 
dinner is served. After dinner, we 
assist with cleanup. We are done 
by 7pm. If you need to come a bit 
late or leave early, no worries. 
Your help is still appreciated. 
Assisting with food prepara-

tion on Wednesday afternoons is 
always appreciated. The time is 
negotiable. Please contact Peggy 
Johnson for details, phone 509-
624-2217.  
Please contact me if you are 

interested in becoming involved 
in this mission. My email is 
annhharder@gmail.com and my 
phone number is 509-994-8938. 

Pretzel Sales 

On five Sundays during Lent,  
February 18 through March 18, 
children, youth and adult volun-
teers will be making pretzels in 
the kitchen at 9am.  
Pretzel making 

has become a 
Lenten tradition 
for many here at 
the Cathedral.  
The pretzel 

dough is made ahead of time. 
Then on Sunday mornings we 
gather in the kitchen to shape 
them and then bake them. Every-
one is welcome to join the pretzel-
making fun. We bake the pretzels 
to raise money for outreach causes 
that are especially close to our 
hearts.  
This year all of the proceeds 

from the sale of pretzels will be 
donated to Episcopal Migration 
Ministries—an organization that 
works with “affiliate partners to 
provide refugees with the infor-
mation and services they require 
to thrive in their new communi-
ties.” We can make a difference! 
Please consider helping make 

the pretzels or you can enjoy eat-
ing them as they are sold  in the 
Great Hall after the 10:30am ser-
vice. Pretzels are 50¢ each or 
$1.25 for 3. 

St. John’s Java 

We are here for you, wishing 
you a happy birthday or a warm 
welcome to our church home. We 
are here for our neighbors and for 
each other, offering a warm drink 
for those who have all but lost 
hope. St. John’s Java is a ministry 
of hospitality and promise 
St. John’s Java serves Fair 

Trade organic coffee and uses or-
ganic milk. We’re open Sunday, 
Tuesday, and Wednesday morn-
ing. 

Marsden Scholarship    
Applications Available 

Know a college-bound high 
school senior? Encourage them to 
consider applying for a Marsden 
Scholarship: “Marsden Scholar-
ships are intended to help students 
who demonstrate promise of aca-
demic excellence attend top-rated 
colleges and universities which 
might otherwise be too costly.”  
Application deadline: March 29 
stjohns-cathedral.org/marsden-

scholarship 

Values In Action—A 
Trinity Institute Video 

Conference 

Friday, February 2, 7pm-9pm     
& Saturday, Feb 3, 9am-5:30pm 

At St. John’s Cathedral 

This year’s conference features 
leading activists, theologians, au-
thors, and experts on how to inte-
grate core values into strategic 
and effective action. Cost: $20 
($5 for those who live lightly) 

Register at: https://
spokanediocese.formstack.com/
forms/values_in_action 



From the Priest Associate 

By the Rev. Nic Mather 

The Reel Theology series has 
been a unique one this year (at least 
in terms of the three times I’ve 
helped lead the series), in that all of 
our movies are based on true stories 
and all of our movies are quite ex-
plicitly religious. Often we use the 
Reel Theology series to find God 
present in more secular films, films 
from our shared pop culture experi-
ence or those indie darlings that 
always seem to pack quite the 
punch. In past years, we have 
watched documentaries dealing 
with very real world circumstances 
across the globe, and have dis-
cussed how we may raise aware-
ness for those issues and fight in-
justice in this world. But this year, 
we have watched movies that are 
about the Church, and it has been 
interesting to watch how these 
films unfold and inform our under-
standing of what the church in the 

world might look like. 
One thing from these films that 

has stood out to me is the resilience 
shown by the local expression of 
church in each film, even as the rest 
of the world has moved on. From 
resurrecting a dying parish, refus-
ing to abandon one’s flock in the 
face of near-certain death (x2), to 
being the literal mouthpiece of God 
in the face of the most powerful 
ruler of your people, resilience and 
perseverance are key to each ex-
pression of church found in each of 
these films. And, this challenges us 
to look inward and honestly reflect 
if we practice this same resilience 
and perseverance in the expression 
of faith that we put out to the 
world.  
Are we willing to stand against 

the world and persevere in an ex-
pression of justice that runs counter
-cultural to the ways of this world, 
this country, this community? Are 
we willing to give voice to the 
voiceless? Are we willing to see 
our own privilege and recognize 

By John Wallingford 

Peter and Paul had very different 
ideas on what practices should be 
followed in the early church. Peter 
thought conformance to Jewish law 
was still expected, Paul thought the 
bonds of the law were superseded by 
love. Of course they were both right. 
The law is to serve us, it is a tool. It 
is not the end unto itself. Laws are 
not perfect and new circumstances 
sometimes require us to explore the 
intent of the law and revise the words 
of the law. That is a great calling of 
the church, to seek social justice 
through fair and just institutions. In 
the church we make rules, too, to 
govern our behavior. In making the 
rules we discuss what is fair and 
right and important. Rule making in 
the Church is a tool to help us under-
stand how to love in our time. In-
deed, all of what we do in church, 
from worship to outreach, to prepar-

that much of what we have is by 
virtue of our birth or the luck of the 
draw in our parents or the ability to 
have an education with few barriers 
placed in our way to achieving suc-
cess?  
In watching the films in this 

Reel Theology series, it has be-
come clear to me that we have to 
answer yes to these questions (and 
many more that will challenge us) 
if we are to truly be the expression 
of the church in the world that we 
so desperately want it to be. We 
can be inspired by the examples we 
have seen in each of these films 
(again, all of which are based on 
true stories), and draw strength 
from knowing that the church has a 
history of quiet leaders chosen to 
lead with strength, resilience, and 
perseverance. 
If you missed any of our films 

this year, they were: All Saints 

(2017), Of Gods and Men (2010), 

The Mission (1986), and The 

Prince of Egypt (1998). 

From the Senior Warden 
ing food for the membership are 
behaviors that we use to train our 
hearts, and each of these activities 
is governed by its own set of rules. 
Being asked by the Bishop to 

take the post of Senior Warden is 
an awesome moment. There are so 
many ways to mess up, it’s hard to 
thread the needle of right behavior 
in this complex place without acci-
dently violating the rules. But I 
know that everyone of us at the 
Cathedral is trying to do what we 
think is right for ourselves and our 
neighbors. The Bishop, too. So, I 
accepted the appointment knowing 
full well that I’d make mistakes. 
I’ll have to rely on your for-
giveness when that happens. I 
would like your guidance to avoid 
unforced errors.  
Being asked to serve in Cathe-

dral leadership is also a terrific op-
portunity. Our Cathedral is more 
than a beautiful building on a hill, 
it is the place where this congrega-
tion wrestles as properly as we can 
with the meaning of love and faith 
and justice. The way we live at the 

Cathedral is a signal to Spokane of 
the way we would like the whole city 
to live, the whole world, the King-
dom of God. On accepting this post 
my first study was the bylaws of the 
Cathedral. I’ve found some inconsist-
encies and ambiguities in that docu-
ment and have asked for help to clar-
ify those passages. It will take some 
time and many eyes (ie, the Chapter) 
to be sure our rules are clear and 
make sense. We will draw on our 
Episcopal tradition of deliberation 
with dignity and respect, and God 
willing, with grace. God bless us 
with grace.  
I intend to write from time to time 

about my experience as Senior War-
den and about the thinking of Chap-
ter. Chapter has much to consider 
this year to address the priorities in 
our Profile: welcoming, support of 
youth, outreach and education, our 
civic community and more. Please 
share your concerns and hopes with 
any Chapter member; we will reserve 
time to address your comments at 
Chapter meetings, for the good of the 
order.  



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

  

1 

10:30a UCC Cler-
gy 

4p Renewal of 
Vows 

7p Choir 

2 

6p Al Anon 

6:30p Potluck & 
Dance 

7p Trinity Video 
Conference 

3 

8a Trinity Video 
Conference 

5:30p Worship 

4 

8a Worship 

9:15a Forum 

10:30a Worship 

12p Dean Call Q&A 

 

5 

4:45p Jr. Choir 

5:30p Dean Call 

6p Youth Sym 

6 

7a Brotherhood 

9:15a Staff 

12p St Nicholas 

5:30p Prayer 

6p Scouts 

 

7 

10a Worship 

10:45a Bible Study 

5:30p Handbells 

6p Youth Group 

6:30p Al Anon 

 

 

8 

5p Property 

7p Choir 

 

 

 

9 

12p Bishop’s 
Guild 

6p Al Anon 

 

10 

8a Chapter Retreat 

9a DAR 

9:30a St Monica 

12p Integrity 

5:30p Worship 

Junior Choir  
Retreat 

11 

8a Worship 

9:15a Forum 

10:30a Worship 

12p Altar Guild 

7p Polly McMahon 
Memorial Service 

 

12 

4:45p Jr. Choir 

5:30p Dean Call 

5:30p Service 
League 

6p Youth Sym 

 

 

 

13 

9:15a Staff 

12p Brotherhood 

4:30p Conn Conc 

4:30p Finance 

5:30p Prayer 

5:30p Pancake 
Supper 

6p Scouts 

14 

Ash Wednesday 

7am Worship 

10a Worship 

10:45a Bible Study 

12pm Worship 

5:30p Handbells 

6p Youth Group 

6:30p Al Anon 

7pm Worship 

15 

7p Choir 

7p Book Club 

 

 

16 

6p Al Anon 

 

 

17 

8:30a Book Club 

10a YMCA  

11a AGO Youth 

5:30p Worship 

 

18 

8a Worship 

9a The Promise 

9:15a Lent Program 

10:30a Worship 

4p Fireside 

5p Young Eagles 

19 

4:45p Jr. Choir 

5:30p Dean Call 

6p St Monica 

 

Cathedral &   
Offices Closed 

 

 

20 

7a Brotherhood 

9:15a Staff 

5:30p Prayer 

6p Scouts 

 

21 

10a Worship 

10:45a Bible Study 

4:30p Foundation 

5:30p Handbells 

5:30p Worship 

6p Youth Group 

6:15p Lent Meal & 
Program 

6:30p Al Anon 

22 

7p Choir 

 

23 

6p Al Anon 

6:30p Rehearsal 

 

 

24 

9a Rehearsal 

5:30p Worship 

7:30p Concert 

25 

8a Worship 

9a The Promise 

9:15a Lent Program 

10:30a Worship 

3p Yoga 

 

 

26 

4:45p Jr. Choir 

5:30p Dean Call 

6p Youth Sym 

27 

9:15a Staff 

12p Brotherhood 

5:30p Prayer 

6p Scouts 

 

28 

10a Worship 

10:45a Bible Study 

5:30p Handbells 

5:30p Worship 

6p Youth Group 

6:15p Lent Meal & 
Program 

6:30p Al Anon 

 

St John’s Java — Sunday • Tuesday and Wednesday, 9a-12p 

Bookstore — Sunday • Tuesday, 11a-2p 

Tours — Sunday • Friday, 11a-2p  4
th 
Saturday, noon-2p 

The Windfall, 1024 S. Perry — Tuesday-Friday, 12:30p-5:30p • Saturday, 12p-5p 



Our Mission: To be a Christian community that invites people into a life where 
 through liturgy, outreach, hospitality and education 

we all discover what it means to be beloved children of God 

The Cathedral of St John the Evangelist 
127 East 12th Avenue 

Spokane, WA  99202-1199 

P: 509-838-4277 

F: 509-747-4403 

stjohns@stjohns-cathedral.org 

www.stjohns-cathedral.org 

The Cathedral Chimes (USPS 093340) 
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Address Service Requested 

Worship Services 
 

8am   Holy Eucharist Rite I 
     & Sunday School 
9am   The Promise: Family  
     Service (Feb 18-March 18) 
9:15am  Forum 

10:30am Holy Eucharist Rite II  
     & Sunday School 
         
Wednesday  
10am   Holy Eucharist Rite II  
 

Saturday  
5:30pm  Holy Eucharist Rite II 

 

February 21—March 21 

Lenten Eucharist 
Wednesday at 5:30pm 

Pancake Supper 
Shrove Tuesday, February 13 

Please join us on Tuesday, February 13, for our 
annual Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper. 

This event, hosted by the Brotherhood of St. John 
and the Cathedral Servers, is a fun event for all ag-
es.  

Dinner will be served 5:30pm-7pm. The menu    
includes pancakes, sausage, and eggs.  

Cost: $4/seniors and children; $5/adults; 
or $12/family.  


